Graduate Council Minutes

February 12, 2010
The Graduate Council met on Friday, February 12, 2010 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room of the University Center.

Members present:  R. Adams, F. Buskey, K. Brennan, D. Butcher, J. Byrd, R. Carton, C. Coburn, K. Cooper-Duffy, A. Denson, L. DeWald, 
T. Domagalski, S. Higgins, K. Jaqua, R. Jaskot, B. Jones, K. Lunnen, A. Malesky, J. Mallory, and D. Sally
Members absent: C. Hart, P. Robertson, and J. Shirley
Others present: E. Frazier, L. Hammer, and B. Gastle 
Announcements






The announcements were distributed as an electronic handout for the meeting. Ryan Jaskot was introduced as the new  

                                                student representative on the University Fellowship, Scholarship & Student Affairs Committee.  Jessica Shirley will be  

                                                the new student representative on the Academic Policy and Review Committee.

Approval of the Minutes
Motion and second to approve the minutes of the January 15, 2010 meeting.  Motion passed.
Graduate Faculty Review 
The following persons were approved by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee as members


of the graduate faculty and came as a seconded motion for approval:


Dr. Robert Cashner            Biology






Affiliate

Dr. Amy Boyd                   Biology






Affiliate

Dr. Jeanine Davis              Biology






Affiliate

                                                Motion passed.

                                                Dana Sally presented to the Graduate Council proposed language to be added to the reappointment 
                                                section of the Faculty Handbook tenure review policy currently under revision. After discussing the   

                                                proposed language, the suggestion was made by the Graduate Council to add language specifying the 
                                               
department head as the reviewer of a faculty member’s graduate status. It was also suggested that the 
AA-12 document be revised to include a graduate faculty status section for the department head to complete whereby the department head recommends maintaining or changing a faculty member’s graduate faculty status.  Hold motion to revise wording and revise the AA-12 until the next meeting.
Curriculum Review
The following curriculum items were reviewed by the Curriculum Committee and came as a seconded motion:
                                               
Program Changes Approved:
















   Nurse Anesthesia Program- Requested by the school of nursing for transcript to designate Nurse Anesthesia as a 















   concentration.














      Family Nurse Practitioner Program- Required by accrediting body for transcript to designate Family Nurse               

                                                Practitioner.

                                                Nurse Administration Program- Recommended change by School of Nursing to delineate concentration of Nursing     

                                                Administration on transcript.

                                                Nurse Educator Program- Recommended change by School of Nursing to delineate concentration of Nurse           

                                                Educator on transcript.

                                                MAT Art Program- New course ART 689 replaces a deleted course ART 564.  

                                                MAT Middle Grades Program- Revisions to the Middle Grades concentration of the MAT to reflect DPI revisioning 

                                                requirements of all licensure programs.

                                                Master’s in School Administration Program- In compliance with N.C. House Bill 536 and North Carolina DPI 
                                                licensure requirements, the program will be reduced to 39 hours from 42 and there will be one single set of core 
                                                courses, eliminating multiple cores with various options for classes. 
                                                Post-Masters Certificate in Public School Leadership Program- In compliance with N.C. House Bill 536 and North 
                                                Carolina DPI licensure requirements, the Post-Masters Certificate in Public School Leadership has been revisioned 
                                                along to align the certificate more with the core of the MSA.













New Courses Approved:

















MUS 677 Capstone Project (3)















EDMG 515 Advanced Language Arts Methods Grades 6-9 (3) 
















EDMG 516 – Advanced Science Methods Grades 6-9 (3)
















EDMG 517 – Advanced Social Studies Methods Grades 6-9 (3)















EDMG 519 – Advanced Mathematics Methods Grades 6-9 (3)


  EDMG 520 Responsive Assessment and Instruction (3)












EDMG 566 Advanced Digital Literacy Methods Grades 6-9 (3) 















EDMG 587 Internship Seminar (3)















Program Changes on Hold for Further Information and Consideration:

















MAT General Special Education Program- MAT in Learning and Intellectual Disabilities is being revised to meet            

                                                new state requirements for teacher education. 

                                                MAT in Severe Disabilities Program- Change involves new courses and elimination of others.  New program title,  

                                                MAT in the Adapted Curriculum reflect more current language. Another change not reflected in catalog copy is the 

                                                elimination of undergraduate prerequisite courses.















Master’s of Construction Management Program- Certificate program in Construction Management, concentration           

                                                in Land Development and  certificate program in Land Development.















New Courses on Hold for Further Information and Consideration:


  SPED 506 Advanced Methods to Teach Students with High Incidence Disabilities (3)















   SPED 507  Behavioral and Social Needs of Exceptional Learners in the General Curriculum (3)


  SPED 562  Best Practices for Teaching Reading & Written Language to Exceptional Learners (3)

                                                SPED 563 Best Practices for Teaching Mathematics to Exceptional Learners (3)

                                                SPED 635 Introduction to Autism Spectrum Disorders (3)

                                                SPED 636 Evidence-Based Methods for Teaching Students with Autism Spectrum Disorders (3)
















CM 500 Financial Management for Non-Financial Managers (3)















CM 515 Introduction to Legal Issues in Construction (2)

                                               
CM 660 Land Development I (6)
















CM 660 Land Development II (6)


CM 660 Land Development III (6)

Academic 









The chair of the Academic Policy and Review Committee (Kathleen) will send an email regarding approval of the 
Policy & Review 





proposed changes to the Transfer Credit policy.  As a result of an in-depth discussion of the Stop-Out 











policy and procedure for graduate students, discussion of the Dismissal policy by the Council did not take place. The 











Dismissal policy will be a high priority agenda item for the March Graduate Council meeting.  


University Fellowship,         The Chancellor’s Fellowship and Study Grant applications are now available online on the Graduate School website
Scholarship & 
at http://www.wcu.edu/253.asp.   The application deadline is April 30, 2010.  
Student Affairs 
             
Agenda Items
Larry Hammer spoke to the Graduate Council about the proposed change to the University’s Stop Out  
                                               policy.  The proposed change would allow students to remain inactive for a twelve month period before having to 
submit a new application.  The current policy requires undergraduate students to reapply if they have been inactive for 

one or more regular terms.  Currently, graduate students must submit a Request for Reenrollment form if they have 

been inactive for one or more regular terms.  The Graduate Council was provided handouts explaining the change in 

policy and potential scenarios.

The graduate policy needs to specify:

· Whether students reapply or reenroll after one year;

· Whether students pay another application fee;

· The graduate six year time limit policy.

Kathleen provided proposed Graduate Catalog language for the change in policy.  It was suggested that the policy be  

 
under a subheading entitled Re-admission not Re-enrollment.  It was also suggested that the reference to a leave of 
absence be removed and a separate leave of absence policy be written.  Additional suggestions to revise the
policy 
wording were made by Graduate Council members.

The proposed Graduate Catalog language for the change in policy will be revised with the suggestions made by the 
Graduate Council and will be resubmitted for additional review and approval by Kathleen via email.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm.

Submitted by – Elizabeth Frazier
Please note: All attachments are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

